March 26th
1 9 3 4

Mr. John W. Bunn, Basket Ball Coach, Stanford University, Calif.

Dear Johnny:

I was happy indeed to hear from Louis Moore by remote control. Yes, I remember him very well. Please give his son my kindest regards. I was always very fond of June Bug, as we called him. Tell young Moore when he writes his father to tell him that Phog said hello to June Bug.

I am sorry that I did not get to see him, when I was in Los Angeles, during the Olympic Games.

Please find enclosed one of Dr. Naismith's percentile charts. If you need any more, please command me.

I am terribly dissapointed in learning that you will not be at Atlanta. I had counted on seeing
you and having a visit with you. Mrs. Allen and Eleanor are
going to drive to Atlanta with me and I was hoping you might
bring Bonnie.

report on the Research Committee. I am wondering just how many of our Research group will be there. Anyhow, I will be in there pitching and having some fun.

I am sure the Pacific Coast is making a mistake in not paying the expenses of their men, although I never have gotten anything from the University of Kansas. But, I think this year I am going to see what I can do. I am going and then, if they want to reimburse me for poart of my expenses to Atlanta, I will not be too modest to take it.

I, too, am sorry that I cannot talk to you regarding the 12 ft. basket. It is the tall man that